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St. Mary’s Malankara Orthodox Church of Calgary has received the zoning change from Farm and Ranch 

designation to Public Service (PSUB) . This designation was given by the Rocky View Council in 2019 after 

technical studies, open houses, public engagement and validation of community benefits.  We received 

local community support for our development. As part of the Church development, we have undertaken 

the Type IIA Intersection upgrade at Glenmore Trail and Glenmore view with partnership with the Alberta 

Government. We have received the Intersection Design Approval, Water Act Approval and clearance from 

the utility company ATCO to relocate the utility poles. ISL Engineering was authorized for public tendering 

and we have selected TJ Paving for the intersection construction while waiting for the earliest opportunity 

for the construction commencement. The intersection upgrade will be a community benefit for the local 

residents and we will be able to execute the church construction in a safe and reliable manner. 

Our intention is to develop a multi-purpose hall, as part of the Church development. This multi purpose 

hall is designed to serve the local community for events, recreational activities including sports and 

community functions. We have received a community grant from the Government of Alberta for the 

community center development. We are planning to commence construction in June-July 2024 and are 

expected to complete in 2025 with operations ready in 2026.  

The change in approval for the land usage designation from RVC was for the 28-acre land. Our property 

includes 8-acre wetland and we have a made commitment to preserve the wetland in our property. We 

have been receiving several requests for the PSUB land sharing. Since our current development is less 

than 10 acres and anticipate being able to share our land to other communities for their usage. This 

process cannot be executed without RVC’s approval. Two years ago, we have submitted an MSDP and sub 

division application and still waiting for the approval. 

We have completed all the studies required by the RVC Engineering including Transportation Impact 

Assessment, Storm Water Studies, Parking lot studies, Potential building layout, Site layout. We have 

received community support for this development. The Sub division will help local communities to build 

religious assembly in the sub divided area. We have been receiving a large volume of enquiry into the 

PSUB land for the local communities. Having three religious’ assemblies in a local area also will help the 

assemblies to share common infrastructure and less disturbance of lands in the other part of RVC. 

Our church is involved in the local and international charity activities promoting the cultural diversities 

and we expect the religious assemblies going to occupy next to our land will also be going to benefit the 

local communities.  
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We request RVC Engineering to expedite and combine the MSDP and Sub division approval into one 

process at the earliest possible time frame. We thank you for your support and cooperation and also 

wanted to thank RVC Council for the approval and guidance. 
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